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ASSEMBLY DATES TERM  4 
 28/3, 

Please retain this front sheet to keep informed about school activities 

 Term 1 Week 8 

LEONAY 
PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Term 1 Calendar  

 

25/3 Cross Country 

27/3 Sydney West Swimming 

31/3, 7/4 Sustainability Day 

3/4 Aboriginal Sports Day 

4/4 NRMA Road Safety 

8/4 ANZAC Service Penrith Paceway 

9/4 Easter Hat Parade 

11/4 ANZAC Service 

11/4 Last Day of Term 1 

28/4,29/4 Staff Development Days 

30/4 Students Return for Term 2 
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NAPLAN In Progress 
This week our year 3 and 5 students continued their NAPLAN tests. They have done an excellent job so 
far. The NAPLAN window for testing is open until Monday 24 March. 
 
Goal Setting Parent Teacher Interviews 
Thank you to all the parents who attended the Getting to Know You Parent Conferences last week. I am 
pleased to say we had 88.8% of parents attend. Well done, Leonay! We will hold these again in Term 3. I 
hope you found meeting the 2025 teacher and setting learning goals for your child a valuable               
experience. At any stage during the year if you would like to meet with the teacher, please leave a    
message with the office to arrange a mutually suitable time. 
 

Easter Hat Parade 

We are looking forward to seeing everyone on Wednesday 9 April at 9.15am for our Easter Hat Parade. 
Parents and Carers are welcome to enter school grounds from 9am and assemble on the back oval 
where the parade will take place. Remember to bring your chair or picnic rug to sit on. After the parade 
we will draw the Year 6 Fundraising raffle. We then invite you to join us for morning tea with the        
students. 
 
Birthday Celebrations at School 
At Leonay PS we acknowledge student birthdays in the classroom. From time to time parents like to 
send an  additional treat for the class. Following the NSW Health guidelines, ensuring safe practices are 
adhered to and that all students including those with severe allergies that can result in anaphylaxis, we 
ask that food is limited to the following items: 
* Zooper Doopers (please send in already frozen and clearly labelled with name and class on the outside 
bag) 
* Berri Quelch Fruit Stick Ice Blocks (please send in already frozen and clearly labelled with name and 
class on the outside bag) 
 
A reminder that these yummy treats need to be sent to the office. Teachers will collect them from there 
during one of the breaks. 
 

P & C AGM Meeting 

The AGM for P and C was held on Tuesday this week. Congratulations to the following parents on being 

elected the as the executive of our P&C for 2025. 

President - Alisa Teale 

Vice Presidents - Stephanie Cook and Renee Slapp 

Treasurer - Linden Hull  

Secretary and Canteen Manager - Claire Chaplin 

A big thank you to the other parents who attended on Tuesday. It is great to see an increasing number 

of parents working together to support our school.  

 

Assembly 
Next assembly – Term 1 Week 9  5/6L will be presenting. 
 
I am excited to be stepping into Miss Payne’s shoes for the rest of the term. It is a privilege to see, 
through a different lens, how hard our school community works to support our students. 
 

Mrs Longhurst 

Relieving Principal 
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Before School Supervision 
The school supervision roster starts when the bell rings at 8.30am each morning. No staff are available 
to ensure the safety of children in the playground prior to that time. Whatever arrangements are 
made, parents need to understand that they are legally responsible for their child prior to 8.30am 
when supervision begins.  Please ensure that your child is not left unsupervised at school before the 
8.30am bell. 

 

Change of Arrangements for your child 
If at any time a change of details for your child is required, it is vital that this information is in written 
form and given to the office.  If the change of arrangement is due to an emergency, please phone the 
office.  Staff will verify who the request is from, by checking contact details provided by the parent/
caregiver.  We will then return the call to you to confirm the arrangement.  Please do not request 
office staff to relay changes that relate to ‘play dates’.  All these arrangements should be made prior 
to your child attending school. 

ANZAC Assembly 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Our School ANZAC Day assembly will be held on Friday 12 April at 10:30am in the school hall. 

This year, the service will be conducted by students from our SRC.  We extend a warm invitation 

to all families to join us for this significant commemoration. 

During the assembly, each class will have the opportunity to lay a wreath. Families who wish to 

participate by laying a wreath or flower arrangement are also encouraged to do so. We kindly re-

quest donations of flowers on the day to assist each class in preparing their wreath. 

Thank you for your support. 

Miss Mills  

ANZAC Day Service 

Mrs Longhurst is inviting any students from K to 6 to participate in the ANZAC Day March and   

Service held at Emu Plains Cenotaph (next to Dukes Oval). More information will follow about 

where and when to meet Mrs Longhurst on the day. 

Bike Safety 

 

 

Last week we sent home information on Bicycle Rider Safety Guidelines. All students were given this 

note as a hard copy. If your child rides a bicycle to school please go through his document with your 

child to support keeping them safe. Thank you to those students and parents who have already        

returned this. If you are yet to do so, please sign agreement with your child and return by Monday 

24 March. 
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Save the Date - Easter Hat Parade - Wednesday 9 April 9:15am start.  
 

Easter Hat Parade 
As part of our Easter preparations, we respectfully ask for donations of 

chocolate eggs and bunnies for the Easter raffle. These can be dropped off 

at the front office any time from Monday 10 March.  Tickets will go on sale 

under the COLA from Monday 17 March. 1 ticket for $2, 3 tickets for $5 

and 6 tickets for $10. 

All the children in K – 6 are asked to make an Easter Hat at home to bring 

to school to wear in the Easter Hat Parade for the whole school community 

to enjoy.  

The themes for each year are: 

  Kind e rg ar te n - Traditional Easter Bonnet 

  Ye ar 1 - Creative Chick Hat 

  Ye ar 2 – Multi-coloured Egg Hats 

  Ye ar 3 - Superhero Easter Hats 

  Ye ar 4 - Zany Easter Hat 

  Ye ar 5 - Crazy Easter Hair 

  Ye ar 6 - Crazy Easter Hair 

Aboriginal  Sports Day  

On Thursday 3 April our Aboriginal students will lead Leonay    

students in some traditional Aboriginal games for a fun sports 

session together. K-2 students will participate in the sports from 

10-11am and 3-6 students from 11:40am -1:20pm.  

To get us into the spirit on the day all students are invited to wear 

Aboriginal designs or red, black & yellow mufti. Please remember 

our usual mufti rules of having shoulder sleeves (no singlets), 

school hat and covered shoes (sports shoes). 

We are looking forward to sharing and leading these games for 

our students, 

Natalie Devine  

Coordinator  
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